FACULTY BULLETIN

VOL. XXXII May 23, 1956

No. 35

BACCALAUREATE AT 9:30 SUNDAY

Opening the final week of the long session and leading off our graduation events will be the Baccalaureate service Sunday morning in Ed Landreth. As usual, University Christian Church will be in charge. Rev. William E. Wright of Kings Highway Christian Church, Shreveport, will give the sermon. He is one of our "own" and holds both B.A. and B.D. from TCU.

Faculty members in full regalia are asked to assemble at 9 a.m. in front of Jarvis for the processional. It is hoped that just as many as possible will take part in this service which is so significant to our graduates.

And den't forget Commencement at 8 p.m., Friday, June 1, in front of Jarvis Hall. Dr. Theodore A. Distler of Washington, D.C., director of the Association of American Colleges, will be the speaker.

0000000000000000

GOINGS AND COMINGS FOR NEXT YEAR

As always in our dynamic situation, there will be much coming and some going on our faculty for 1956-1957. With those departing we send every good wish and to those joining our staff we extend a hearty welcome.

In new posts will be these staff vets: Dr. Richardson (dean of admissions), Dr. De-Groot (distinguished professor in Brite), Troy Stimson (assistant in Evening College), B.A. Crouch (assistant in student recruitment).

A partial list of new arrivals: Dr. Robert Hull (Dean of Fine Arts), Dr. and Mrs. John W. Woldt (Fine Arts), Dr. Laurence C. Smith (philosophy), Dr. John F. Haltom (government), Dr. George Arnakis (history), Dr. Karl Richards (Art), Dr. Lyle Kendall (English), Charlotte Wolcott (home economics), Marguerite Potter (back from leave), Henry Key (back from leave), Emmet Smith (back from France), Dorothy Gibson (chemistry), Capt. Warren Albert (ROTC--now on campus), Dr. Harold L. Lunger (Brite), William D. Hall (Brite), John Stewart (Brite), Mrs. Nell Ornee (library), Mrs. Ella Keith O'Brien (Hostess), Mrs. Joyce Shrake (grad fellow),*Mrs. Olga Lynch (English), Joe Tom Hearn (director of Vets' affairs). Other appointments are pending, including Dean of Students and Dean of Graduate School. More later on that.

Among the departing members: Bill Reed (to College of the Bible); Ruth Towne (Temple Univ.), Leland McCloud (Washington & Lee), Bob Robertson (Ball U.), Dr. Harlie Smith (who will not return from leave), Ray Artusy, Bob Fund (Harvard), Mary E. Garrett (Queen's College in Charlotte), Don Ross and Bruce Craig of athletics, Ruth Krieger and Andy Patterson of Fine Arts. We certainly wish them all well in their new work.

Incidentally, some "parttime members" of the staff have been re-appointed. They include Mary Fisher, Mrs. Joan Holloway Jenkins, Mrs. Thelma Cash, Mrs. Lynch*.

Faculty Bulletin - 2 May 23, 1956

BACK-PAT FOR THE ROTC FOLKS

Annual ROTC Awards Day last Friday was the best yet. All members of our Army and Air Force commands can take a deep bow from Lt. Cols. Bob Davis and Jim Cross right down through the ranks.

Of course, the National Guard boys in the tanks weren't sure how many guns they'd fired in the salute to Gen. Hall, but aside from that everything went very well indeed.

*** *** *** ***

NOTE FROM BOB FUNK

The Bulletin is happy to pass along this communique from Robert W. Funk: "Since the Bulletin is replete with personal references, I should like to use this medium to bid farewell to friends and acquaintances on the staff. The Harvard Divinity School has condescended to have me around to teach a little Greek and New Testament. Best wishes to all of you, both personally and in your work."

Incidentally, Bob will have an article, "The Enigma of the Famine Visit," in the June issue of the Journal of Biblical Literature. The paper was originally read at the national meeting of the Society of Biblical Literature in December last.

#######

TAP-DANCING JAMBOREE

Kitty Wingo announces that in partial fulfillment for semester grades in tap dancing, modern dance and folk dancing, members of her classes will give numbers in the Student Center Ballroom Friday morning. Faculty and students with off periods are cordially invited to attend.

The schedule: Friday 9:10 a.m., tap dancing; 10:10, modern dance; and 11:10, folk dancing.

****** *****

PREPARATORY WORKSHOP SHOW

Youngsters enrolled in the Speech-Theatre Preparatory Workshop will present "Hans Brinker" Thursday and Friday nights in the Little Theatre at 8 p.m. Helen Allen is the director and everybody is cordially invited. Prices are \$1.00 for adults and 50¢ for children.

The youngsters put on a very good show and you'll have a good time.

TCU CHOSEN BY LOCAL GIRLS

Miss Libby Youngblood, our indefatigable student social director, reports that TCU is a strong choice among Fort Worth high school senior girls for their educations starting in September.

In a conference with Panhellenic leaders of the city, it was disclosed that 63 girls contacted by the group indicated they will enroll with us next fall. The other choices: University of Texas, 26; North Texas State, 27; Texas Tech, 24; Oklahoma U., 7; SMU, 9; Baylor, 7; Arlington State, 6; and TWC, 5. It is a significant poll and most gratifying.

0000000000000

WANTED: MATERIAL FOR THE "FROG HORN"

Work on compiling the 1956 edition of the student handbook, the "Frog Horn," is now underway and the help of all is solicited.

If staff or faculty members know of any changes that should be made -- such as new campus organizations, old ones that no longer are active -- are requested to get the information to Libby Youngblood in Student Center.

As you know, the "Horn" is sent out to all of our incoming freshmen in August and is also used for promotion and other things. So it is important that it be as accurate as possible. If you have a moment, look through the 1955 edition and pass along any suggestions to Libby. They will be appreciated.

**** **** ****

NOTES ON NOTABLES

JIM SOWELL will dedicate the Northwest Christian Church in Oklahoma City on May 20. Incidentally, he ordained the pastor of the church some years ago.

JEROME MOORE will deliver the Commencement address at Texas Lutheran College on May 31. He attended a sub-committee meeting of the State Board of Education in Austin this week.

HARTWELL RAMSEY will attend the annual meeting of the American Alumni Council in French Lick, Indiana, June 24-25.

LEO HENDRICKS and DAN JARVIS did a standout job with the annual meeting of the Permian Section of the Society of Economic Paleontologists and Mineralogists at the Hilton Hotel recently. The program, field trip, and guide book were largely TCU affairs. Leo, Graduates Henry Ohlen, Doyle Whitaker, Garner Wilde and Bill Russell were on the program. Dr. Hendricks conducted the field trip to Parker County. A gang of our own students attended the event. Fine work, men!

Faculty Bulletin - 4 May 23, 1956

MORE NOTES ON NOTABLES

WILLIS G. HEWATT has been elected to the advisory board of the Fort Worth Children's Museum.

DAVID PRESTON can take a bow for "Cinderella," the three-act ballet by the Preparatory Workshop last week. Reports were glowing.

*** *** ***

EXCUSED ABSENCES

The following students were absent from all classes on Thursday, May 10, in order to make a field trip in biology. It will be appreciated if they are allowed to make up any class work missed at that time:

Don Sanford Richard Miller John Ward Aubrey Owen Stanley Slocki

James Abel Irene Davis

The following members of the Varsity Baseball Team, the Team Manager and Athletic Publicity Director are in Tucson, Arizona, where they are participating in the District Six Play-off on May 21, 22, and 23. They are absent from all classes on these dates:

Balkum, Douglas Campbell, Don Freeman, Jack Groom, Travis Holdren, Paul Hyde, Frank Jordan, Charles Key, Harold
McDaniel, Bob
Maxwell, Willie
O'Neal, Richard
Paschal, Alfred
Quick, Charles
Roseborough, Larry

Shofner, James Warwock, Carl White, Bob Windegger, Frank Wineburg, Kenneth

Jim Brock, Publicity Director Herbie Hayes, Manager.